The following article appeared in our local paper this past Sunday: (c) 2009, Chicago Tribune.

Spring arriving almost 2 days earlier than it did 50 years ago,  

scientists find.

Though researchers reported Wednesday that spring indeed has inched  

earlier by almost two days over the past 50 years, scientists warn  

that such seasonal drift could have catastrophic ecological  

consequences.

To measure the seasons, the study looked at temperatures in locations  

around the world and compared them to the distance between the sun and  

the Earth at different times of the year.

How close the Earth comes to the sun as it travels on its orbit  

mediates the planet's cyclical warming and cooling. Though that  

pattern never changes, the timing of seasons has moved forward 1.7  

days since 1957, the authors calculated.

Why? Alexander Stine, a University of California-Berkeley graduate  

student who led the study, suspects the sun's distance from the Earth  

now affects the planet more quickly, leading to earlier springs and  

falls.

Normally, changes in the Earth's surface temperature take about a  

month to kick in - for example, the hottest day of the year occurs  

about 30 days following the summer equinox, when the planet is closest  

to the sun.

But various factors may have shortened that lag time, Stine said.  

Reduced moisture levels in the soil, for instance, could mean faster  

changes in temperature because drier soil heats and cools faster, as  

seen in the desert. More man-made aerosols in the atmosphere may also  

have an effect by altering how much of the sun's energy reaches Earth.

Stine said the seasonal change appears to be accelerating, noting that  

the majority of the drift has occurred since 1981. "Really the last 27  

years stand out as being different from anywhere previous in the  

record," he said.

The team's analysis also found a decrease in the difference between  

average temperatures in summer and winter, predominantly because of  

higher temperatures during winter.

While warmer winters and earlier springs may sound nice in January, scientists have already observed that changing seasonal patterns are affecting Earth's plant and animal populations.

